
  Public Works/Engineering Department 
  Stanton Foerster, PE 
  Public Works Director 

  City Engineer 
  Stanton@LucasTexas.us 

  (972) 912-1208 
 
 

 

OTHER CITY ROADWAY PROJECTS – September 2016 
 
COUNTRY CLUB ROAD/W LUCAS ROAD INTERSECTION PROJECT – This 
was completed in the fall of 2013.  There is approximately $65,000 in the 

intersection project that must be returned to the North Central Texas Council 
of Governments (NCTCOG) unless additional work is done at the intersection.  

Staff is reviewing the possibility of removing the metal beam guard fence on the 
northwest corner and improving the drainage to use the last of the funds. 
(07/2016)  

 
WEST LUCAS ROAD WIDENING – BW2 Engineers, Inc. has submitted 30% 

plans to staff.  BW2 has completed the Environmental Assessment and has 
submitted it for a second review by the North Central Texas Council of 
Governments (NCTCOG).  The funding limits for this project are from Angel 

Parkway to Country Club Road.  On June 2, 2016, the City Council approved 
shortening the construction limits.  The new limits are from Ingram Lane to 
Country Club Road.  The Lucas Mayor and City of Parker Mayor plan to meet 

to discuss funding assistance from the City of Parker for portions of the 
roadway in Parker. In round numbers, the $1.5 million West Lucas Road 

Project is being funded by the following:  NCTCOG ($1,200,000), Collin County 
($250,000), and City of Lucas impact fees paid by developers ($50,000).  City 
taxes are not being used to fund this project.  The construction of the three-

lane, asphalt roadway is anticipated for late of 2016 and should last eight 
months.  The current design is for West Lucas Road to have one lane in each 

direction with a continuous left-turn lane in the middle from Country Club 
Road to 700 west of Ingram Lane.  The City of Lucas 2014 Thoroughfare Plan 
contemplates Lucas Road being a four-lane, undivided roadway. (09/2016) 

 


